
 
 

NOTICE INVITING PROPOSALS 
 
 The City of Stockton, California, will receive sealed proposals until Thursday, March 3, 2022,       
3:00 p.m., for the Van Buskirk Community Center Gym Floor Installation in accordance with the request 
for proposal for Project No. OM-22-030. Each proposal shall be submitted as one packet and shall be 
accompanied by the Non-Collusion Declaration and all of the required documents and information. The 
pricing shall be submitted as a separate electronic document. Each proposer shall be licensed in 
accordance with applicable State laws.  

The City of Stockton encourages local Stockton firms to propose on this project and the City 
encourages proposers to use local Stockton firms as subconsultants. Please see the website 
www.stocktonca.gov/pwbid for further information. 

Proposers shall email an electronic copy of the proposal to the project manager and Keegan Rauzi 
at Keegan.Rauzi@stocktonca.gov no later than the stated date and time. The Cost Proposal must be 
emailed, separately from the proposal, only to Keegan Rauzi at Keegan.Rauzi@stocktonca.gov. Late 
electronic submittals will not be accepted.   

Proposers are hereby notified that the successful proposer and any subconsultant under them shall 
pay prevailing wage rates in accordance with the State of California Department of Industrial Relations. 

A contract will be awarded to proposer who best meets the needs of the City; provided, however, 
that the City Council reserves the right to reject any and all proposals and to re-advertise for proposals or 
to provide for the work to be done by the City of Stockton. 

The successful proposer shall be required to furnish a Labor and Material Bond and a Faithful 
Performance Bond, each in the sum of one hundred percent (100%) of the contract price. Said bonds shall 
be furnished by a company authorized to issue surety bonds in the State of California.  On official forms 
furnished by City, said bonds shall be executed by the surety and contractor before or concurrently with the 
signing of the contract. 

For questions about this project, please contact Cristina Pfeffer, (209) 937-8954, or email 
Cristina.Pfeffer@stocktonca.gov.   
 

ELIZA R. GARZA, CMC 
CITY CLERK  
CITY OF STOCKTON 


